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For additional information, please contact a Bargaining Committee member or  
NUHW Organizer Michael Torres  at (213) 254-8701 or mtorres@nuhw.org.

We continue to rally and support our contract campaigns. 

On February 10, the Employer presented us with its “last, best, and final” 
offer. We had to decide whether or not to continue our fight for parity with 
other unionized workers and escalate our efforts to a three-day strike. 

Members of both bargaining units voted overwhelmingly in favor of 
a three-day strike. Keck Hospital workers voted 92% in favor, Sodexo 
workers voted 100% in favor. The dates for the strike have yet to be 
determined.

Keck–USC management tried to block us from exercising our right to vote 
in the cafeteria. They threatened to have us arrested and called the Los 
Angeles Police Department. When LAPD arrived, they quickly dismissed 
Keck–USC’s frivolous allegations, notified management of our rights, and 
forced management to offer us a conference room for our vote. 

On another note: In contrast to Keck–USC and Sodexo’s poverty wages and 
refusals to bargain in good faith, Providence Tarzana Medical Center has 
announced that it will raise the minimum wage for 170 workers to $15 on 
July 10. This surpasses the current state minimum wage of $10 and the Los 
Angeles minimum wage of $10.50 that takes effect July 1. It also beats by 
four years the scheduled L.A. minimum wage increase to $15, which takes 
effect in 2020. [See reverse.] 

Kudos to Providence Tarzana Medical Center.

BARGAINING UPDATE
FEBRUARY 29, 2016

BARGAINING DATES
Keck–USC: March 2, 10 a.m.–5 p.m.

Sodexo: March 4, 10 a.m.–5 p.m.



Providence Tarzana Medical Center  
raises employees’ minimum wage to $15


